
Testimony of a Public Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board held at the 
Town Office Building, 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, NY, Tuesday, December 
10, 2019, at 7:31 p.m.  We ask that if you have questions or comments that you 
address them to the Planning Board and that you stand up and give your name 
and address. 

 
Members present: L. Miller 

L. Cicciarelli 
S. McLain 
S. Forster 
M. Jaros 
D. Kudgus 
S. Yalamanchili, Alternate 

 

Others present: Marina Lane 

Rick Materese 

Alan Pope 

Ray Lohmeyer 

Abby Hanselman 

Martine Barnaby 

Dave Schmidt 

Bob Potochniak 

 

L. MILLER:  We will open the Public Hearing for a Special Permit for Outdoor 
Operations and Storage at 412 Scarborough Drive and I will read the public 
hearing notice. 
 
The Town of Union Planning Board will conduct a public hearing relative to a 
Special Permit application by Ray Lohmeyer for Outdoor Operations and Storage 
at 408 Scarborough Dr. (Tax Map # 157.08-9-43), 412 Scarborough Dr. (Tax Map 
# 157.08-9-44), 416 Scarborough Dr. (Tax Map # 157.08-9-45), 420 Scarborough 
Dr. (Tax Map # 157.08-9-46), and 2728 1/2 William St-Rear (Tax Map # 157.08-9-
40).  The proposal is for a covered salt storage shelter and related vehicles. 

 
The public hearing will take place on Tuesday December 10, 2019 at 7:10 PM in 
the Town Board meeting room on the second floor of the Town of Union Office 
Building located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, New York.  The application is 
available for review in the Planning Department. 

 
Individuals with special needs requiring accommodations may contact the 
Planning Department at (607) 786-2926 at least 24 hours prior to the scheduled 
public hearing. Sara Zubalsky-Peer, Secretary 
 
MS. MILLER:  Okay, does anyone have any questions or comments? 
 



2 
 

MS. LANE: I will just reiterate that the use is permitted by Special Permit.  
I just want to say something for the record.  I guess that is it. 

 
MR. FORSTER: And it fits the character of the neighborhood it is in, definitely.   
 
MS. MILLER: Okay, so if no one has any questions or comments, then we 

will close the Public Hearing. 
 
Public Hearing concluded:  7:32 p.m. 
 
I, CAROL M. KRAWCZYK, do hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of a Public 

Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board is a true, accurate, and complete transcript 

of my stenographic notes/tape taken at the above time and place. 

 
 
_______________________________________ 
 

  CAROL M. KRAWCZYK 


